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Low-carbon travel guidance 

Goldsmiths has a longstanding international ethos, and we recognise the pivotal 

importance of our international networks, collaborations and activities. 

However, we also know that we need to reduce the carbon intensity of our transport and 

travel. This is why we have committed to a 50% reduction in these emissions by 2025, 

against a 2018/19 baseline. 

We are also exploring ways to reduce the carbon footprint of our business travel and 

have committed to choosing low-carbon travel options as the default option. Taking a 

flight is sometimes unavoidable, but in these cases, we will offset the carbon emissions 

associated with the air travel we have procured.  

We also want to work with our partners to facilitate low-carbon travel options.  
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Do I really need to travel? 

Yes No 

Attend the event virtually. 

Get a local partner to 

attend on your behalf. 

Is the destination in the 

UK? 

Yes No 

Trains, buses and taxis 

are the only way to 

travel within the UK. 

Flights are not permitted 

unless business critical. 

Is the destination within 

Western Europe? 

Yes No 

Rail travel to be 

considered as first 

option. Flights only 

considered if train travel 

time is excessive or is 

prohibitively expensive. 

Flying is the only viable 

option. Are you getting 

the maximum value for 

your trip? Can this trip 

be combined with other 

activities to prevent 

another journey in the 

future? Can you attend 

another event for a 

colleague to prevent 

them flying? 
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